


Letter	of	Intent	
Sunroom	Addition	for	Rodney	Welch	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
May	28	2019	
	
To:	Landmarks	Commission	-	City	of	Madison	
	
Design/Build	Agent:	Associated	Housewrights	
Project	Designer:	Meri	Tepper	
On	behalf	of:	Rodney	Welch	
	
Project	name	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Welch	Sunroom	and	Deck	Addition	
	
Project	address	and	select	history	
1825	Van	Hise	Ave,	Madison,	WI	53726	 	
The	property	(The	Len	S.	Brown	House)	is	situated	in	the	University	Heights	Historic	District.	Built	in	1925,	the	general	
contractor	was	Theodore	Kavkvik.	Brown,	manager	of	the	Parkway	Theater,	lived	here	from	1927-1928.	Gustav	
Bokstedt,	professor	of	Animal	Husbandry	at	the	University	of	Wisconsin,	lived	here	from	1929-1930.	
	 	 	 	
Project	description	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Rodney	Welch	has	commissioned	Associated	Housewrights	to	design	a	sunroom	addition,	deck	with	stair	on	the	rear	of	
the	existing	house.		There	is	an	existing	3-season	room	and	backyard	access	stair	that	will	be	removed	and	replaced	with	
the	proposed	design.	
	
The	project	is	a	larger	sunroom	that	is	fully	conditioned	for	year-round	use.		A	deck	area	provides	outdoor	sitting	space	
and	functionally	breaks	up	the	staircase	into	two	flights	for	more	comfortable	daily	access	to	and	from	the	garage.			
	
The	width	and	height	of	the	proposed	addition	is	the	same	width	and	height	of	the	existing	sun	porch.		The	proposed	
design	is	5’-10”	longer.	The	deck	and	stair	are	laid	out	to	intersect	with	existing	stone	landscape	walls.	
	
All	windows	for	the	new	sunroom	will	be	double	hung,	clad	aluminum	exterior,	to	match	the	color	of	the	windows	on	
the	existing	main	house.		The	design	for	the	sunroom	addition	intentionally	excludes	the	6/6	lite	muntin	pattern	of	the	
main	house	because	this	sunroom	is	intended	to	appear	as	a	porch-like	sun	space,	and	not	another	living	room.	
Historically,	porches	like	this	did	not	have	muntins	in	the	screens	or	storm	windows,	as	is	true	for	the	sun	porch	that	we	
plan	to	remove.		
	
All	of	the	painted	woodwork	and	trim	will	match	the	color	of	the	window	cladding.		The	green	paint	is	apparently	not	
original	to	the	house	and	the	homeowner	does	not	want	to	match	the	faded	green	color	on	the	new	addition.	
	
A	separate	project	is	the	replacement	of	an	east-facing	window	in	the	sitting	room.	Previous	homeowners	boarded-up	
the	original	opening	and	constructed	a	wall-to-wall	built	in	bookcase	inside	the	room.		We	propose	to	remove	the	
boards	and	built-in	and	install	2	new	Marvin	clad	double	hung	windows	(6/6lites)	to	match	the	rest	of	the	house.	
	
Respectfully,		
	
	
	
Meri	Tepper	
Director	of	Design	for	Associated	Housewrights	
For	Rodney	Welch	
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